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Service Completes Review of Petition to Revise Jaguar 

Critical Habitat 

The U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service has reviewed a formal petition to exclude lands around the 

proposed Rosemont Copper Mine from the jaguar critical habitat designation in Arizona, 

finding that the petition did not provide substantial scientific information indicating that the 

exclusion is warranted. 

Threats to international jaguar populations have increased in recent years, including 

unprecedented fires in important jaguar habitat, an increase in the black-market trade and 

hunting of jaguars, and the diminishment of jaguar potential prey. 

In November 2020, Rosemont Copper Company petitioned the Service to remove 50,000 acres 

of designated critical habitat in Arizona in the northern Santa Rita Mountains, stating this area 

provides limited conservation benefits, and its removal would have little impact on the 

remaining critical habitat.  

Service biologists determined the petition did not provide substantial scientific information that 

areas petitioned to be removed from critical habitat do not contain the features that are essential 

to the conservation of the jaguar or that these features do not require special management 

considerations or protection. Service biologists also found that the petition did not present 

information indicating why the petitioned areas are not essential for conservation of jaguars.   

Read the full 90-day finding here: https://ecos.fws.gov/ecp/species/A040 

The Service has established strong working relationships with state and local partners, 

conservation groups and the Mexican government in support of jaguar recovery.  

The mission of the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service is working with others to conserve, protect, 

and enhance fish, wildlife, plants, and their habitats for the continuing benefit of the American 

people. We are both a leader and trusted partner in fish and wildlife conservation, known for 

our scientific excellence, stewardship of lands and natural resources, dedicated professionals, 

and commitment to public service. 

For more information on our work and the people who make it happen, visit www.fws.gov. 

Connect with our Facebook page at www.facebook.com/usfws, follow our tweets at 

www.twitter.com/usfwshq, watch our YouTube Channel at http://www.youtube.com/usfws and 

download photos from our Flickr page at http://www.flickr.com/photos/usfwshq. 
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